Friday

13th

April, 2012.

On February 28, 2012 came the Virginia State Bar, by George W.
Shanks, its President, and Karen A. Gould, its Executive Director
and Chief Operating Officer, and presented to the Court a petition,
approved by the Council of the Virginia State Bar, praying that
Paragraph 13, Section IV, of the Rules for Integration of the
Virginia State Bar, be amended to read as follows:
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DISCIPLINARY BOARD
A.

Appointment of Members.

This Court shall appoint, upon

recommendation of Council, 20 members of the Board, 16 of whom
shall be active members of the Bar and four of whom shall be
nonlawyers.

One Attorney member shall be designated by the Court

as Chair and two Attorney members as Vice Chairs, upon
recommendations of Council.

Before nominating any individual for

membership on the Board, the Bar's nominating committee shall first
determine that the nominee is willing to serve on the Board and
will conscientiously discharge the responsibilities as a member of
the Board. All nominees shall have previously served on a district
committee.

The Bar nominating committee shall also obtain a

statement from the nominees, in writing, that the nominees are
willing to serve on the Board, if elected and appointed.

In order

to be considered as a potential appointee to the Board, each

potential appointee shall execute the following: (1) a waiver of
confidentiality with respect to his or her Disciplinary Record and
any pending Complaints and a release allowing production of his or
her Disciplinary Record and pending Complaints from any
jurisdiction for purposes of the appointment process; and (2) an
authorization for the Bar to conduct a criminal records check of
all jurisdictions for any conviction of a Crime and provide the
results to the members of Council and the staff of the Bar for
purposes of the appointment process.
*

*

*

Upon consideration whereof, it is ordered that the Rules for
Integration of the Virginia State Bar, Part Six of the Rules of
Court, be and the same hereby are amended in accordance with the
prayer of the petition aforesaid, effective immediately.
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